BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday, 16 February 2011 at 7.30 pm
Present


Chairman



Ward

*



K Burgess (IND) 


Burtonwood West
Vice Chairman
*



A McCausland M.B.E. (IND)
Westbrook










Council Members
*



J Joyce (L)



Burtonwood East

*



B Murdock (LD)


Burtonwood East
*



J Davidson (L)


Burtonwood East





J Higham (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T O’Neill (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T Cross (IND)


Callands

*



P Jackson (IND)


Callands

*



B Long (LD)



Callands





T Rogers-Smith (IND)

Callands





S Smith (IND) 


Callands

*



M Smith (LD)



Old Hall 
*



D Earl (LD)



Westbrook
*



J Guthrie (L) 



Westbrook





D Orr (IND)



Westbrook




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present


Julie Pickles – Clerk to the Parish Council 




Chris Littler – Kings Tots





Hannah Al-Taraboulsy – Warrington Guardian

C56
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor J Higham, T Rogers-Smith, S Smith and D Orr.
C57
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest


It was noted that no declarations were received.
C58
Community / Police Issues


It was noted that the Police were not in attendance at the meeting. 

C59
Storage Space at the Kingswood Centre

Mrs C Littler attended the meeting to inquire whether storage space was available at the centre, it was noted that the Clerk on the decision of the Council had already reported that no additional storage space was available.


The Chairman had again looked at the storage space availability and told Mrs. Littler Council that unfortunately no space was currently available.

C60
Minutes of the Meeting (19 January 2011)

Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 19 January 2011 be agreed and signed as a correct record 
C61
Matters Arising
C61.1
Look at the Borough (C54.1 Minute Refers)
Councillor T O’Neill reported that he had site visited the area with the Borough Councils representative and it was noted that the majority of works had not been completed due to the bad weather before Christmas.
It was further reported that Councillor O’Neill would be site visiting the area on 28 February 2011 with D Vasey to look at the many pot holes in the area and to hopefully agree a programme of works.

C61.2
Lumber Lane Hedges (C54.4 Minute Refers)
Councillor J Davidson reported that the problem was not outside the Garden Centre on Lumber Lane, but from the Garden Centre on Lumber Lane to Collins Green and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk requests that the hedges are cut back to allow pedestrians to use the pavement 

C62    Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (16 February 2011)

The Clerk and Deputy Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by Councillor A McCausland, Councillor T Cross, Councillor J Joyce, Councillor P Jackson and Councillor B Long. 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C62.1
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor T Rogers-Smith. 
C62.2
Code of Conduct - Declaration of Interest 
Councillor J Joyce declared an interest in item C62.8 it was noted that Councillor Joyce took no part in the discussion or the decision making process.

C62.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations

Nil
C62.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers     between meetings)


Nil

C62.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 

WBC – Xmas Tree 






£1245.14

WBC – Playground Inspections 




£  158.20

A Charlson – Green Bridge Lights 



£  264.55

Royal Mail Free Post Top Up 




£    72.55

Clerks Expenses Jan/Feb 2011 




£  106.23

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that all payments be made 
C62.6
Monthly Accounts – January / February 2011
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the months of January and February 2011 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C62.7
Bank Reconciliation October, January 2011
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the bank reconciliation up to the end of January 2011 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted    
C62.8
The Mayors Charity Ball 2011

The Clerk reported that an invitation from the Civic Office of the Borough Council had been received, it was noted that the tickets were £50 each and a table of 10 would cost £500. It was noted that the current Mayor was a member of the Parish Council and a ward member for Burtonwood and it was  
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a £500 grant be submitted from the Parish Council to the Mayors Charity (Grassroots)    
C62.9
Kingswood Community Centre
The Clerk reported that a large gas bill had been received from the gas supplier, it was noted that the supplier had relied on estimated readings and even when readings had taken place the anomaly had not been corrected earlier. The Clerk reported that the meter was sited on the outside of the building so the gas supplier should never have relied on estimated readings.

C62.10Pavilion Centre
The Clerk reported on the following items:-
The disabled toilet had been leaking and repairs had been ordered.

Painting stage 2 (2 of 3) had commenced.   

C62.11Play Area – Pavilion
Nil

C62.12Play Area Collins Green 
Nil
C62.13Play Area Inspections 
The Clerk reported that an inspection report had been received and that she would order the repairs as necessary. 
C62.14Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground 
 Nil
C62.15Pitches


Nil
C62.16Quotation(s) Received  

Nil


C62.17Skateboard Park  
Nil
C62.18Any Other Urgent Business  


Nil
C63    Report of the Planning Sub-Committee (16 February 2011)
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself and Councillor D Earl  
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C63.1
Apologies

Apologies for absence had received from Councillor S Smith.  
C63.2
Declarations of Interest
It was noted that Councillor D Earl declared an interest in item C63.4, Councillor Earl left the room while the item was discussed and took no part in the decision making process. 
C63.3
Documents Received

0 General Item of Correspondence 

3 Domestic Planning Applications

3 Non Domestic Planning Application
0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved
0 The Planning Inspectorate
0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representations

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

0 WBC Development Control Agenda
0 WBC Cat D Listing
3 Ward Lists
Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C63.4
2011/17711 – Land adjacent to the M62, Causeway Bridges Farm – Proposes installation and operation of one 50m high wind turbine (77m total height with blades) and associated infrastructure (including switchgear house, access track, temporary construction compound and hardstanding)

Councillor T O’Neill and Councillor B Long reported on the application at some length, it was noted that the members had serious concerns in relation to the application and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that an initial objection be lodged with the Borough Council and that Councillor B Long would forward a more in depth letter of objection, in addition to this a request be placed that this application be placed before the Development Management Committee

C64
Correspondence

1. WBC – Hire of Pavilion Parish Hall for Election Use

2. WBC – Hire of Kingswood Community Hall for Election Use

3. WBC – Draft Local Economic Assessment

4. WBC – Review of Charging Policy for Parish Elections

5. WBC – Local Government (Miscellaneous Provision) Act 1982 – Sex        Establishment Policy

6. Great Sankey Parish Council – Annual Civic Service

7. Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council – Annual Civic Service

8. Burtonwood Amads – Steel Magnolias

9. WBC – Mayors Charity Events  

10. WBC – Polling Station Change

11. WBC – Warrington Public Rights of Way Forum

12. Warrington CVS – Mailing List

13. Warrington Partnerships – Neighbourhood Bulletin

14. Warrington Disability Partnership

15. WBC – The Mayors Ball – Friday 25 March 2011

Resolved by the Council that the documents received be noted 
C65
Parish Council Area Boundaries


The Clerk provided the Members with an update on the matter, it was noted that the mistake of the particular boundary line had gone unnoticed for over twenty years and so unfortunately could not be traced back any further.

It was reported that at this time parts of Callands and Westbrook had not been built and that this clerical error had unfortunately worsened over time. 

Councillor P Jackson had reported that his address should have now moved to the Westbrook electorate area but on the newly publish canvassed areas this was not the case, and that obviously the information from the Borough Councils electoral services department was still incorrect and it was 
Resolved by the Council that the Clerk seek further clarification of errors still within the newly published electoral register
C66
Any Other Urgent Business
C66.1Councillor J Joyce reported on the may pot holes within the Parish, it was noted that Councillor T O’Neill would be visiting the Parish Area of Burtonwood with a representative of the Borough Council.

C66.2Councillor J Joyce reported on the forthcoming changes to the Health Service especially in relation to Burtonwood. It was noted that the current satellite provision in Burtonwood was provided by the St Helens authority and it was 


Resolved by the Council that the Councillor D Earl refer this issue to the appropriate Overview and Scrutiny Committee of the Borough Council 

C66.3 Councillor J Guthrie reported that she was very pleased to see the newly erected community speed watch signs in Collins Green.

C67
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C67.1 Staff Issues




The Clerk reported that the Kingswood Community Centre caretaker had requested leave from 1 – 17 April 2011, unfortunately it was noted that there was currently no relief caretaker to take over duties in his absence and that this matter would have to be rectified and it was 

Resolved by the Council that for a short term measure Mrs. E Burgess would stand in as the relief caretaker
The Clerk reported that measures needed to be addressed with a view to   providing full caretaker cover at the Kingswood Centre. It was noted that bookings were being turned away as the current arrangements were unsatisfactory and it was

Resolved by the Council that the Chairman and Deputy Chairman would arrange a meeting with the current caretaker to discuss and explore better working arrangements

 The meeting closed at 8.30 pm
Signed as a true record……..…………….


                                                                                      Cllr K Burgess (Chairman)
         16 March 2011
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